

Prayer Requests

- **Mary O'Neal's Sister, Regina King - Update as of Friday, Nov. 21 - Regina is now home. The doctors have adjusted her medications in hopes that it will help her keep food down.**
 - **She is in the hospital in Carrollton. She hasn't been able to eat hardly anything and can't keep down what she does eat. She is on IVs to get fluids and needed medication.**
- Amanda Bouling & Elijah Bouling - As of Nov. 19th - Elijah is now in the PICU at Cox! While this is a step forward, he is having a challenging time with his final hurdle. He is on the lowest oxygen setting, and despite multiple attempts by the nurses to wean him off, he keeps having dips (desaturations) that force them to put him back on. This has been incredibly difficult for Amanda and Steven. They feel like they can practically see the finish line, but these repeated setbacks are making the wait feel endless. Please pray specifically for Elijah's lungs to gain the necessary strength to stay off oxygen and for peace and endurance for Amanda and Steven.
- Russell Lucas, Dawn Katzer's Dad - Russell is having surgery this morning to remove bladder stones.
- Linda Steiner - As of 8:30 this morning Linda is at the ER in CMH being treated for afib.
- **Lora Walker's Mom - Update as of Nov. 23 - Lora's mom passed away on Sunday, November 23rd. Please be in prayer for the Walker Family during this time.**
 - **Lora's mother is not doing well and is suffering a great deal of pain and discomfort due to her ongoing battles with cancer and heart/lung failure. This morning, they attempted a transfer to Kansas City, but the journey had to be halted when her heart rate soared to 266 (AFib). Due to critically low oxygen, she is also experiencing extreme anxiety and panic, which is making her very distressed. Please pray for her comfort, peace, and stabilization.**

- Kyndle and Larissa Katzer - Update as of Nov. 17th - Larissa went in for a blood test again this afternoon and the results show that she is having a miscarriage. Thank you all for your prayers and support during this time.
 - Update as of Friday, Nov. 14th - Larissa went for her blood test this morning, but they were unsuccessful in getting any blood drawn. They will try again on Monday afternoon. Thank you for your prayers!
 - Kyndle and Larissa had some very exciting news recently, but unfortunately, circumstances have changed. They recently found out Larissa was pregnant, but as of Tuesday evening, she had some concerning symptoms. The doctors suspect it is a miscarriage, and she has a follow-up test on Friday to confirm.
- Vickie Lucas, Dawn Katzer's Mom - Vicke has an MRI tomorrow (Nov. 18th) at 8:45 am. Due to her anxiety levels it could be a bit of a challenge. Please pray for her and Dawn.
- Ellis Coale - Update as of Monday, November 10th - Ellis is home!
 - Update as of Nov. 9th - Ellis is off of all of his IV blood pressure medications! If his blood pressure continues to do well, we should get moved out of the ICU into a regular room!
 - Update as of Nov. 5th - Ellis is off his breathing tube! He is doing well breathing on his own and his blood pressure has been doing good too! He is talking and is able to have clear liquids and probably some food tonight!
 - Update as of Nov. 4th - Ellis is out of surgery now and is in the ICU! We have to wait for an hour before we see him while they get him all settled in. The surgeon said he was very happy with how everything went! He said they will probably keep him sedated tonight just to help keep him calm and keep his blood pressure low. Praise the Lord!! We are praying Ellis has an easy and pain free recovery! We are so thankful for everyone's prayers for us and Ellis!
 - Update as of November 3rd - We came up to Kansas City last night since Ellis's appointment was early today. We have a day full of tests and things today! We just found out a few minutes ago that Ellis's surgery will be at 8:30 tomorrow and we have to be here at 7:00. The surgery will be open heart and they will have to use a bypass machine on him. They said his surgery will take about 6-7 hours.
- Tracy Miles Niece - Update as of Sept. 29th - Delilah went to the doctor today and she has CML. It is a milder form of leukemia and she can be treated with medicine by the Drs in Jonesboro. Darcy (Tracy's sister) said thank you for the continued prayers.

- Delilah Thomas is being tested for leukemia. She goes to the doctors on Sept. 29th for results and treatment options. She will most likely be sent to Little Rock, Arkansas for treatment.